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December 15, 2011
Following the September revenue forecast, the Governor called the legislature into special session on November 28 to deal with the state budget.  One week prior to special session, Governor Gregoire released her supplemental budget containing $2 billion in cuts, as well as a revenue proposal.  While the legislature dealt with almost $500 million in cuts during special session, they have left the bulk of the budget for the regular session which begins January 9, 2012.
Governor’s Budget & Revenue Proposal
Governor Gregoire released her supplemental budget on November 21.  It contained $2 billion in cuts and a revenue proposal with a prioritized list of programs to buy back.  Maternity Support Services, core public health funding and Apple Health for Kids did not sustain cuts in the Governor’s budget.  Other key safety net services including Adult Dental, Basic Health Plan and Disability Lifeline were eliminated in the Governor’s budget, but were included in her revenue package buy back prioritization list as items 1, 4 and 7, respectively.  The Governor is proposing a half cent sales tax increase that would raise about $500 million for education, health and human services and public safety.
See attached budget grid.

 

Special Session
The Governor called the legislature into special session on November 28 to deal with the state budget.  The legislature adjourned Sine Die late yesterday afternoon, concluding the special session.  They sent SHB 2058 to the Governor's desk, which contains $480 million in cuts and fund transfers.

 

The Washington State Department of Health and the State Board of Health sustained cuts in administration.  The Health Care Authority reductions are largely taken through capturing savings by leaving unfilled numerous vacant positions.

 

Legislators are talking about this budget as a "down payment" toward the cuts they will have to make when regular session convenes in January.

 
2012 Legislative Session
The 2012 state legislative session begins on January 9.  Public Health will be monitoring several policy bills including proposed changes to the Clean Indoor Air Law (cigar bars), local control of tobacco, and secure medicine return.  We will update the Board of Health on other policy bills in January.
Federal: Prevention and Public Health Fund
Significant reductions to the Prevention and Public Health Fund continue to be proposed at the federal level.  On December 14, the House passed the Middle Class Tax Relief and Job Creation Act of 2011 which includes an $8 billion cut to the Prevention and Public Health Fund.  
